GREAT FINBOROUGH NEWSLETTER



April 2021 ISSUE 517 Hands, Face, Space



VILLAGE DIARY - 2021

Due to the uncertainty of the lockdown duration no events will be published at present

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 2021

The next Parish Council meetings will be held on the Zoom platform at 7.30pm on Monday 12 April 2021. Please contact Simon Tarabella for joining details

The Newsletter is produced by Great Finborough Parish Council, printed by Gipping Press, and distributed to all households in the village free of charge. Claims made have not been verified. For these the newsletter disclaims responsibility.

Editorial

Spring is finally here and it is lovely to see the daffodils flowering around the village greens and hear the birdsong not to mention the ever-increasing daylight hours. Hopefully, the strong winds and heavy rain will shortly come to an end and we can look forward to a brighter future with the continuing rollout of the vaccination programme.

I would like to offer congratulations to Gerry and Ann Squirrel who have recently celebrated their Golden Wedding Anniversary. They were married at the United Reform Church in Stowmarket on the 14 March which was also Ann's 21st birthday. Being locals, they have lived in the village ever since and have been active in supporting the community. Ann was awarded the BEM in 2017 for her work in founding the Mid Suffolk Axis, which offers help and support to people with physical and / or sensory disabilities. She was also instrumental in creating a village pre school play group which was the fore runner to what we now know as the Village under 5's pre school group (see page 6). Hopefully we can meet outside in the not too distant future for a celebratory beverage!

Talking of which, the building extension work on the Chestnut Horse is progressing very well. It is planned to re-open the pub and new extension on Wednesday 19 May, Covid restrictions allowing. Takeaway food will continue to be served up until that date so please see page 12 for details. Sharon and Rob want to say a massive thank you to all who have supported them over this difficult time and look forward to welcoming you all back into the refurbished pub as soon as is safely possible.

Kids (and parents) don't forget to sign up for the Easter Egg Hunt, see page 4!

The 15 April is the deadline for inclusion in the May issue of the Newsletter, so please contact Simon Tarabella or Peter Turner if you have any articles to include. Stay Safe

Simon Tarabella



Come and meet the Easter Bunny

Saturday 3rd April 2021

Starting At

Great Finborough Car Park

Time slots are from 9:30 am until 11:30 am

£2.50 per child Every child receives a prize.

The hunt will consist of questions, tasks, and clues to find.

Come along, have fun and a walk around our lovely village.

Other activities include a colouring competition

(please ask for a sheet before the day)

Places must be booked.

To book a time slot text: -07513 140072 or Email <u>delia.prior5@qmail.com</u>

Money received will go towards Great Finborough and Buxhall under 5's and other charities running their own stalls

Thank you for your support.



Great Finborough Parish Council

Due to the ongoing Covid 19 pandemic the Parish Council meeting scheduled for the 8 March at 7.30pm was held remotely via Zoom platform.

The council received a briefing from Sunila Osborne, Community Development Officer, Rural Affordable Housing at Community Action Suffolk who outlined the process needed to carry out a Local Housing Needs Survey within the village. The council agreed that it would be good to have a true picture of the needs of families and residents within the village to ensure that any housing that is built meets current and expected future needs. Further enquiries as to funding will be undertaken and discussed at the next meeting.

One objection was submitted for further planning changes at Dairy Farm Barns, Valley Lane, the full wording of which can be viewed on the Parish Website. Two other comments of no objection were submitted to the other planning applications at Keepers Cottage and 6 Middlefield Drive. It was noted that the refusal of planning permission at land adjacent to Buxhall Lodge has been sent to the appeal review process. It was also noted that planning permission for land east of East House had been refused.

It was agreed that a questionnaire consultation should be produced and agreed upon to determine residents wishes on the future maintenance and replacement of Parish owned streetlights.

The concern of residents with regards to flooding at the Finborough end of Coombs lane was noted and a meeting is to be arranged with all parties concerned

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 12 Aoril, 7.30pm via Zoom Platform. Any members of the public wishing to have access please contact Simon Tarabella.

Paula Gladwell, Parish Clerk

Great Finborough & District Garden Club

The last half of February and the beginning of March have been and gone and the gardens are really starting to show all the signs of spring. The daffodils are now fully out, there are buds on the tulips, the first bees have been foraging around the garden and the greenhouse is full of new seedlings.

As things are at present, there will be no meetings or events for the next few months, but members will be informed by e-mail and through the newsletter when we are able to resume.

Please stay safe and we look forward to seeing everyone when the club is allowed to meet again.

Finally, if you are interested in joining the garden club or would like to join us for any event contact: Judith Cameron on 672978 or judith.e.cameron@btinternet.com

Judith Cameron

From the Archive Newsletter 52, March 1979

LETTER TO EDITOR

Dear Sir.

A Pre-School Playgroup for Gt. Finborough?

I would like to know how many parents think their children would benefit by a pre-school playgroup. Some interested mothers and myself have decided to try to see if we can form our own group. If any parents are interested in helping to get us established i.e. sending toddlers! - fund-raising, giving or collecting toys, and eventually helping to run the group, would they please contact Brenda Bennett on Stowmarket 5822 or myself, Ann Squirrell on Stowmarket 76154.

Help from fathers and grandparents will be equally appreciated - also from any other readers of our Newsletter!!

Yours faithfully,
Ann Squirrell, 1 High Road, Great Finborough

As you can see from the above letter, from little acorns grow mighty oaks! Congratulations to all involved over the years.



Suffolk Accident Rescue Service (SARS) is an emergency medical charity, operating in Suffolk. Volunteer SARS clinicians carry equipment and drugs not normally found on frontline ambulances and provide immediate and advanced medical care to patients with serious or life-threatening conditions.

Since SARS started in 1972 it has helped treat thousands of patients and saved countless lives. The charity receives no central government funding and relies on voluntary fundraising to maintain its activity. The clinicians give up their time and provide their skills without charge. This 'donation' of time equates to many hundreds of thousands of pounds each year, and the benefit that SARS clinicians can bring to a patient in terms of life-saving interventions, relief from pain and quicker recovery times is immeasurable.

The last 12 months have been a really challenging time but the amazing volunteer SARS clinicians gave over 6,000 hours of advanced prehospital medical care and were called out to over 100 locations across Suffolk in 2020 - all of this during a pandemic.

There are many ways you can get involved and help SARS. Please take a look on the website www.sars999.org.uk/get-involved/

Or why not sign up to the SARS 999 Lottery. You could win up to £25,000 while helping save local lives www.sars999.org.uk/lottery/

Thank you!





DESIGN | PRINT | PROMOTION

Planning an event in 2019?

Give us a call and we would be more than happy to advise and help on postage, signage, flyers, banners and programmes.

Tel: 01449 721599 Email: enquiries@gippingpress.co.uk

www.gippingpress.co.uk

Units 1&2 Lion Barn Industrial Estate,

Needham Market, Ipswich, Suffolk IP6 8NZ



Rattlesden MOT Centre



Unit B Corern Farm Woolpit Road Rattlesden Bury St Edmunds IP30 0RZ

Contact: Tony 07908 464003 or Richard 07767616188

Email: info@rattlesdenmotcentre.com

Class 4 & 7 MOT - Cars - Vans - Motorhomes

Non-members wild birdseed orders.

The next order will be placed on the 11 April 2021. Bird seed collection will be on 21 April between 2pm and 6pm from Abbey Farm Cottage. If you would like to place an order please let me have your requirements together with a cheque made payable to "Great Finborough Garden Club", or by BAC's "Gt Finborough Garden Club", sort 09-01-54, account no 20213287 please reference your name followed by B/S. Orders may be posted to or dropped off at The Little House, High Road, Gt Finborough, IP14 3AA, or if it's more convenient dropped off at 1 Valley Lane, Gt Finborough.

Name Tel No

Product	Weight	Price	Quantity Cost
Wild Bird Mix	20 kg	£11-00	
W.B.M. Premium	20kg	£12.50	
W.B.M No Wheat	20kg	£15-00	
W.B.M NEW High Energy	12.75 kg	£13-00	
W.B.M. No Mess	12.75 kg	£13-50	
W.B.M Robin & Songbird	12.75 kg	£13-50	
Finch Mix	20 kg	£13-00	
Mixed Corn	20 kg	£9-00	
SUPER Poultry Mix	20kg	£10-00	
Peanuts (superior)	25 kg	£34-00	
Peanuts (half sack)	12.5kg approx	£18-50	
Black Sunflower Seed	12.55 kg	£12-50	
Sunflower Kernels	20 kg	£26-00	
Sunflower Kernels	10kg approx.	£13-00	
Nyjer Seed	25kg	£31-00	
Nyjer Seed	12.5kgapprox	£16.50	
Suet Pellets	12.75kgs	£18-00	
Suet Balls (Superior)	Price each	13p	
	150 Box	£19.50 Total	

The next seed order will be June 2021. Thank you, Peter Turner 07789727974, <u>p.turner125@btinternet.com</u>. Special arrangements will be required for collection if not collected on the day.

News from your District Councillor - John Matthissen Flooding

This winter seems to have been the worst for many years regarding local flooding. At the request of Finborough parish council and other local people I am working with County Councillor Penny Otton to arrange a meeting with both the Environment Agency and the county council in its role as Leader Local Flood Authority (LLFA). We recognise concerns regarding both the river overflowing around Burford Bridge and also the increased surface water coming down Star House Lane and flooding Finborough road.

That these problems have worsened at a time we are all encouraged to take more exercise and stay local is a frustration, but more serious is the long detours to reach Stowmarket or A14, and the delays when emergency vehicles are needed in the villages.

Trees needed – repeated by request

As you start to get out in the garden, don't forget that baby native trees in pots are needed by the Red Gables Tree Nursery, Ipswich Street, Stowmarket IP14 1BE. They also need large pots. Leave by the greenhouse. And you have any land suitable for tree planting, please let me, and the parish council, know.

Council Services

If you need to contact the council, many services can be accessed via the web site at https://www.midsuffolk.gov.uk/ or by phoning Phone 0300 1234000 to be connected to any council service.

Our phone lines are open from 8.45am to 5.00pm, Monday to Friday.

We are closed on weekends and public holidays. When calling the above number, please select:

- Option 1 for making a payment
- **Option 2** for council tax, housing benefits or housing rents
- **Option 3** for housing or housing repairs
- Option 4 for bins, household waste and recycling
- **Option 5** for building control or planning
- Option 6 for licensing

• **Option 7** for environmental health or general enquiries

John Matthissen: <u>councillor@matthissen.net</u>. Telephone 01449 258894 (7 days a week!)

Or write to me at 2 Brick Kiln Cottages, Barretts Lane, Needham Market IP6 8RZ

The Pettiward Hall

"Little Ernie"

The winners in March were Cathy Croome and Sadie Watts. They each received £8.75.

AGM

The AGM, scheduled for March, has been postponed. A new date will be announced in due course.

Mary Preece

News from Onehouse

Unfortunately, the Homemade Cake Stall organised for Easter Saturday is postponed due to Government restrictions. It was to be held at the Trinity Hall or the Car Park there. The event is now planned for Saturday $1^{\rm st}$ May from 10am until 12 noon at the same venue. All proceeds to Onehouse Church Funds. Looking forward to seeing you there!

Carole and Mary, Churchwardens.

Denzil's Diary

So sorry I haven't been doing the diary lately, but I have been furlonged, I think that's what Mrs. B said, or was it furloughed? Anyway, whatever it is I am being paid to sit about doing nothing, "nothing new there then" Tweezle said. I've a good mind to Eeyore right in her ear one night when she's sleeping. Tweezle is only jealous because I was asked to do the blog, as us writers like to call it, and not her. Plus, I pick up more village gossip having bigger ears than her.

I must ask when we are likely to receive our jabs, it must be soon, in human years we are both knocking on a bit, I am not fussed which vaccine I have if it stops me getting Covid. I can't bear the thought of losing my taste and smell. Tweezle says she wouldn't mind as I do pong a bit some nights, it's the turn of speed I have in getting to the fence before her to get the carrots when the lovely local residents bring them, I can demolish 3 or 4 before she arrives. However, I do suffer for it later with a touch of flatulence.

I was so sorry to hear that Rev Chris had moved to a new Diocese, he was highly thought of in the parish and we are going to miss him. I didn't see him very often, but he did bless me at one Christmas crib service, as I'm sure I heard him say "blessed Donkey!"

The big excitement in the Village is the Denzel Inn is being extended and will be completed by the time we come out of lockdown. They tell me its looking rather special.

I haven't told you any donkey jokes lately, so here goes. What do you call a baby donkey? A burrito. What do you call a frightened baby donkey? A chicken burrito. What do you call a country populated by donkeys? An assassination.

I know the jokes are not too good, but the Ed always wants a full page otherwise he gets in a bit of a strop. **Denzil**



CHESTNUT HORSE



Sharon, Robert & Clare would like to thank the local community so very much for their help and support in these current uncertain times. We are still providing take away food and hope to be able to re-open fully on the 19 May, covid restrictions permitting. Our menu is available via Facebook or call for further information

Take away food available

Friday - 5.30pm to 7.30pm -Seafood Platter, Fish & Chips + regular menu

Saturday - 5.30pm to 7.30pm - Themed menu from around the world!

Sunday - Traditional Roast Dinner 12 noon til 4pm

Please call to book your pick up slots and for daily specials menu



Tel 01449 674688 or contact via Facebook Messenger





Developing & Delivering your Architectural Dreams

Residential | Commercial | New Build | Listed | Free Initial Consultation

T: +44 (0) 1449 708510 E: tim@timmoll.com www.timmoll.com



86a Forest Road, Onehouse charismahair.co.uk / 01449 677202

- · Full range of styling and colouring
- · OPU manicures including gel polish
 - · Eyebrow tint and shape

(Closed on Mondays and Tuesdays)

Castell Carpentry

Doors Supplied & Fitted Shelves & Storage Cupboards & Cabinets Fitted Furniture

Call Tom 0757 900 8271

tom@castellcarpentry.co.uk







TAILOR-MADE

- Free home appointments
- · Vast selection of beautiful fabrics to choose from
- Bespoke designs to suit your style, pocket, family's needs and architecture
- Full measurements and calculations
- No obligation quotation valid for 6 months
- Full installation service available
- Can be operated by hand of via smartphone apps, Google Home and Alexa

Check availability on 01284 624625 or email christina@tailormadehome.co.uk www.tailormadehome.co.uk

SUFFOLK'S CURTAIN & BLIND SPECIALISTS





Production, Design & Fitting of All Aspects of Joinery & Furniture

Gt. Finborough • Suffolk

07880 776845 mobile mrjoinery@live.com

01449 771338 evening milesrolfejoinery.co.uk

Follow me on Facebook

April 2021 From Onehouse Rectory



Dear Friends,

As I write this letter, several things have been on my mind – the cautious return to some normal activities of life following months of various lockdowns as a result of this awful pandemic: many people who are suffering from mental health issues because of these lockdowns and loss; the attempts to rid the

citizens of Myanmar and Hong Kong [amongst other countries] of democratic rights; the death of Sarah Everard reminds us of the safety risks of women and others walking alone sometimes; domestic abuse amongst women and men. I could go on. These things can make us depressed but people who really know me will probably say that I'm a "glass half full" person rather than a "glass half empty" person. In other words, I try to look positively at things and I can be very determined when I need to be! This doesn't mean that I see everything through "rose coloured spectacles" or think that everything will be alright in the end. The world in which we live as we know can be a very hard place, a difficult and lonely habitation and many experience such awful things that it would take an absolute miracle not to be depressed, angry and afraid.

I think there are several reasons why I have a glass "half full" perspective

- Faith in a God who loves me and all humankind and will never give up on us – which is not to say that I haven't had my doubts.
- Parents who had to face tremendous difficulties in all sorts of ways but kept going and taught my brother and me life-long lessons about stickability and standing together. My Mother is still there to listen and to give her thoughts, which I value.
- Subsequently, very special people who have/are sharing my life and for whom I thank God daily.

When I think about my parents' generation, they were/are quite incredible. The generation who faced the horror of Nazi-ism and refused to give in though it took them almost everything they had and necessitated digging deep inside themselves to find a strength they never thought they had. After it all, they had to pick themselves up, literally dust themselves off and begin to build a new world for us to live in. These things in spite of losing loved ones; returning to an uncertain world; in some cases, being physically or mentally scarred – it wasn't easy. So how do we in our turn think positively and try to encourage others particularly the young, but all ages are important.

"When the world tries to tear us down, we need people who build us up, people who recognise our talent and help us make the most of it. Consider these 'commands for parents' written from a child's point of view.

- 1. My hands are small; please don't expect perfection whenever I make a bed, draw a picture or throw a ball.
- 2. My legs are short; slow down so that I can keep up with you.
- 3. My eyes have not seen the world as yours have; let me explore it safely, and don't restrict me unnecessarily.
- 4. Housework will always be there; I'm only little for a short time. Take time to explain things to me about this wonderful world and do so willingly.
- 5. My feelings are tender; don't nag me all day long. Treat me as you would like to be treated.
- 6. I am a special gift from God; treasure me as God intended you to holding me accountable for my actions, giving me guidelines to live by, and disciplining me in a loving manner. Today be an encourager!

Those 'commands for parents' – not to expect perfection; slowing down for the sake of others; safety, but without too much restriction; giving time to people; being considerate of others' feelings; encouraging because we're all God's children can be applied to anyone.

If prayer is your thing:

Where are you Lord?

In the voice on the phone; in the smile across the street; in the kindness of strangers; in the courage of carers; in the laughter online; in the colours of spring; in the stories of hope; in the instinct to pray; in the wisdom of people; in the words of The Book.

Child, here I am. Canon Pauline

PARISH REGISTERS for Gt Finborough

Funeral

Joe Morten **Harvey**, 11 Feb 2021, died 25 Dec 2020



Announcing SKULDUGGERY in Stowmarket April 24th & 25th 2021.





Stowmarket Library's Skulduggery team are excited to present a *free* online event. Live interviews with two of the country's leading crime authors. To register & pre-book your place for free: log onto the Suffolk Libraries' website

https://www.suffolklibraries.co.uk/skulduggery

Join in on Saturday 24th as Michael Jecks - author of the Templar and Jack Blackjack series of historical mysteries, talks live online to our interviewer about the pull of historical plots and his writing life. On Sunday 25th join in as Simon Brett,

OBE — author of the Charles Paris, Mrs Pargeter, the Fethering mysteries and Blotto & Twinks crime series, talks live online to our Skulduggery interviewer about his writing, characters and the secrets of cosy crime.

Pauline Manders

KH

Kevin Hollings KITCHEN STUDIO



Unit 14 Lodge Works, Stowmarket Road, Old Newton, IP14 4EE 01449 257160 www.kevinhollings.com info@kevinhollingskitchens.co.uk

Providing Personal Care in your own Home



Do you need help with:

Personal Care
Dementia Care
Respite Care
Help Around the
House
Day Trips Special
Occasions

Request a
Brochure or book
an appointment
on 01449 763086
or 01284 711845

We only employ people who love to care.



www.mycare-athome.co.uk



Does your Oil Tank need replacing? We are your local oil tank installer established since 1989 with over 16,000 installations to date

- · New oil tank installations, relocations and servicing
- Emergency pump out service available for leaking oil tanks
- Kingspan Titan polyethylene tanks and steel tanks held in stock
- OFTEC registered
- Kingspan Titan Accredited
- Fully insured
- Parish magazine discount
- Free surveys

Tel. 01449 781210

Email: enquiries@tankchange.co.uk www.tankchange.co.uk







CHIMNEY SWEEP

ECO SWEEP

CHIMNEY SERVICES

- NEW POWER SWEEPING METHOD USED FOR A MORE THOROUGH CHIMNEY CLEAN THAN BRUSHES.
- · INDUSTRIAL HEPA FILTERED VACUUM.
- FULLY INSURED.
- INSURANCE RECOGNIZED CERTIFICATES ISSUED.
- SPOTLESS, RELIABLE AND FRIENDLY SERVICE.
- ALL CHIMNEYS, WOOD BURNERS, AGA, BOILER FLUES SWEPT.
- GUILD OF MASTER SWEEPS CERTIFICATED MEMBER.





TEL. 01359 232335



LOCAL WASTE BAGS!

Shaun Bargewell – registered waste carrier (CBDU323238)

- 20 years experience!
 reliable, friendly service
- *Household/garden/builders waste
- * 'Wait and load' service
- *Bulky items collected
- *Aggregates collected
- *Collection of other firms bags too!

Southgate, High Rd, Gt Finborough IP14 3AP Tel. 07471 300501 email: mrhandybags@aol.com www.

TOMLINSON GROUNDCARE



Horticultural & Garden Machinery Suppliers Sales Service Parts Repairs Toys

Ride on mowers from £1599 Inc vat

Walk behind petrol & battery mowers from £199 Inc vat

Strimmers, hedge cutters, blowers, chainsaws etc.

Garden tools, paddock & turf machinery

Service & repair of all makes Set in over 20 acres - Try before you buy Established in Buxhall since 1991 - Call our friendly team for advice

> Brettenham Road, Buxhall, Stowmarket IP14 3DL 01449 736060 www.tomlinsongroundcare.co.uk









Arboricultural & Landscaping Solutions

- All Aspects of Tree Surgery
 Domestic & Commercial
- Soft & Hard Landscapping
- Maintenance & Lawn Care

- Fully Insured
- NPTC Qualified

Fencing

For more information please visit: www.greenscenetreesurgery.co.uk



PLEASE CONTACT US TODAY FOR FREE QUOTATIONS & ADVICE

Phone: 01359 298141 Mobile: 07866 866 880 Email: greenscene@hotmail.co.uk

ALL SEASONS LANDSCAPE GARDENING

Garden Landscaping • Turf Laying • Paths & Patios Garden Maintenance • Hedge Cutting • Fencing Specialise in Low Maintenance Gardens

Established since 1998 Fully Insured & Guaranteed

For FREE estimates and more information on our service call Simon on

01449 720221 / 07922 035204

email: suffolksi68@gmail.com www.allseasonslandscapegardening.co.uk

Fed up of running around after your car?

Why not give us the inconvenience – it's part of our service

WE COLLECT & DELIVER

Servicing, Welding, MOTs arranged Air-conditioning recharged General Repairs – shocks, clutches, brakes etc All work guaranteed

S&P Metasare

Contact: Shane Tel: 01449 771102 or 07802 545737

Personal Service at Competitive Rates!



Trees & Gardens

Tree surgery: from light pruning to large tree take down, surveys and stump removal.

Garden landscaping: patios, fencing, decking, pergolas, gates, stone driveways, water features, turfing and seeding new lawns, borders and planting designs.

Garden maintenance: hedge cutting, pruning, weeding, strimming, grass cutting, tidying.

Tel: 0782 5253 720 info@rewtstreesandgardens.co.uk www.rewtstreesandgardens.co.uk



F. G. BROWN - OPTICIANS

Denmark House, 41 Bury Street, Stowmarket.

Tel: 01449 612812/674030

As independent opticians we offer a more personalised eye care service that you can trust for all the family

Professional Eye care – Quality Products – Personal Service

Opening hours:-Tuesday-Friday 9.00 am – 5.30 pm Saturday 9.00 am – 5.15 pm

Your sight care is our priority





Local Caring Independent Funeral Service

24 Hour Personal Service * Private Chapel * FREE Parking www.andrewbingham.co.uk

01449 771666

The Nutshell, Milton Road South, Stowmarket, IP141EZ





SERVICES FOR THE BENEFICE April 2021

In an effort to prevent the spread of Coronavirus <u>SERVICES IN</u> <u>OUR CHURCHES ARE SUSPENDED until further notice.</u>

Please keep up to date with the current situation by visiting St Andrews Church website:

http://www.standrewsqtfinborough.co.uk/

ALL ARE WELCOME to join our online services via ZOOM at 9.30am each Sunday. If you would like more information about these, please contact Rev Canon Pauline Higham (email paulinehigham@googlemail.com /telephone 01449 771791), or one of the churchwardens.



Friendly, expert financial advice-we are a local firm based in Needham Market.

Established for 20 years offering an easily accessible full financial planning service to clients in Suffolk. Our client's interests are at the heart of everything we do. Together we can make your money work harder for you, in the most tax efficient way.

We offer advice on all aspects of personal and corporate finance including

investments, pensions, inheritance tax mitigation, equity release and protection.

Call 01449 723526 or visit our website www.xlifa.co.uk to book your free initial consultation.

XL Independent Financial Advisers Limited are authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority [FCA] Our FCA number is 415232

WHO'S WHO IN GREAT FINBOROUGH					
Chair, Parish Council	Simon Tarabell	la	672072		
	simon.tarabella	a@great-finborough.si	uffolk.gov.uk		
Clerk, Parish Council	Paula Gladwell		01284 828112		
	finboroughparis	hclerk@gmail.com			
District Councillor	John Matthisser	n	258894		
councillor@matthissen.net					
County Councillor	Penny Otton		737870		
	penny.otton@d	councillors.suffolkcc.go	ov.uk		
Newsletter Editor	Simon Tarabell	la	672072		
		a@great-finborough.s			
Associate Priest	Rev Canon Pau		771791		
The Rectory, Onehouse, IP14 2AY					
Church Warden		Paul Goodchild	401185		
Church Warden		Nigel Brown	675344		
Pettiward Hall Management Committee Mary Preece 771360					
Lettings/Keyholder		ece1@btinternet.com			
Great Finborough & Bux	khall Under 5s	Delia Prior	07513 140072		
delia@gfbunderfive.co.uk					
•	imes Spencer g	reatfinboroughfootpa			
Allotments Association		Mary Smyth	672533		
Candlestick Club		Keith Proctor	736598 672978		
Charter t Haras Dub			<u>©btinternet.com</u>		
Chestnut Horse Pub	on mitro Cimana	Sharon Shipp Norman Vendittelli	674688		
Great Finborough Comr Buxhall Women's Institu	•	Hilary Hall hilary-hal			
Head teacher, Great Fir		Stephen Dodd	613208		
Primary School	•	er@greatfinborough.su			
Police (Stowmarket SN		et.snt@suffolk.pnn.pol			
Stowmarket High School	,	t.snt@sunoik.pnin.poi	613541		
Stowmarket Health Cen			776000		
Combs Ford Surgery	uo		678333		
Stowmarket Library			613143		
Village website: www.greatfinborough.onesuffolk.net					
Church website http://www.standrewsgtfinborough.co.uk/					
Primary School website: www.greatfinborough.suffolk.sch.uk					